Vienna Woods Swim and Tennis Club

P.O. Box 33

Vienna, VA 22183

September Newsletter

FALL STOCKHOLDERS’ MEETING: SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2019
4:00 PM, RAIN OR SHINE, CLUB GROUNDS

If you cannot attend, please send in your postage-paid proxy card.

VOTING AGENDA FOR 2019 FALL STOCKHOLDER MEETING
BOARD NOMINATIONS
Two current Board Members are standing for re-election to one term (3 years):

Dave Miller – Treasurer
George Biles – Snack Bar
One Club member is standing for election to serve one term (3 years) as a new Board Member:

Rachel Paci– Dive Team (Lisa Campbell resigned mid -year – Rachel has been filling in for Lisa)
President’s Message – AJ Oskuie
Dear Members,

 
Alas, another stellar season at Vienna Woods has come to an end. I was so glad that we had a fantastic season and, with such little rain, we were able to take advantage of the pool on a more frequent basis. 

As usual, we were blessed to be led by Nancy Wanzer (pool manager) and Dawn Dzurilla (snack bar manager) for leading their amazing staff during this summer!  I received many compliments from our members and those guests who enjoyed our pool during the season.  Thanks again for your great work!
 

Additionally, I say thank you to everyone involved in our programs across the board.  Our programs in swimming, diving and tennis continue to thrive and we are extremely fortunate to have great leaders in each field that assist our kids in developing in these sports.

I wanted to personally thank Linda Andress for her incredible leadership and dedication as a board member since 1994. Linda has served in a variety of positions on the board and has always been invaluable resource to our board and the membership.  I thank you for your hard work and you made our board better with your commitment.  

Overall, the pool is in excellent condition and our financial position is equally strong.  We will pay off the loan in full very soon, over a year earlier than the maturity date!  We continue to plan for capital improvements to our pool, grove area and tennis courts.  Additionally, I wanted to thank a couple of board members for their great work over the course of the season.  Mark Wilson and Sean O'Connell have done a magnificent job in attending to our pool grounds and operations.  Sarah Guixens-Kodrowski planned our special events and most notably an amazing 60th anniversary pool party; it was awesome and super fun!  Dave Miller continues his outstanding work with our finances!  Kelly Wolfe has done a great job with our club newsletter and I could go on and on.  I thank everyone on our board as we are a solid, cohesive group that gets things done and has fun doing it!


We look forward to seeing you at the Fall Stockholders' meeting. If you have any questions about this update or anything related to the Club, please do not hesitate to let me know. The best way to contact me is to send an email with “ATTENTION: President” in the subject line, addressed to AJatOskuie.com.

The Club’s Fall Stockholders’ Meeting will be held at the pool on Saturday, September 28, 2019, at 4:00 PM, rain or shine.
Treasurer Report – Dave Miller
So the best news for this fall is the pool upgrade loan balance is now under $100k ($84k as of 6/17/19) and we are on schedule to pay the loan off next June (Yay!).  Our Cash balance as of 6/17/19 was approximately $450k down from $487k last year at this time.  I anticipate the cash balance will be just under $100k as of 12/31/19.  Just before 2020 dues start to come in.  This is in-line with the boards’ philosophy of maintaining a minimum $100k cash reserve for emergency purposes.  It is hard to believe next June will be 6 years since we closed on the loan to upgrade the pool…I think every board member is excited about getting that debt repaid!  The most noticeable and or large areas of expenditures this spring were:  painting and wood replacement on the clubhouse and sheds,  Repair of the leak that developed in the pool last summer and much needed tree trimming around the tennis courts and pool…. Mark and Sean can cover other items as they see fit.  Strategically, we will start focusing on the following capital items. 1.  Resurfacing the tennis courts.  2.  Resurfacing the upper parking lot and 3.  Making our baby pool attractive to little ones (It appears the zero entry has become the de facto baby pool).  As you might expect, none of these projects are cheap….the tennis courts being the most expensive by quite a large margin.  As any board member will tell you, the expenses that “pop up” over the course of the summer never cease to amaze us.  You probably noticed guards sitting in chairs beside the pool for a short while this summer….that is because several guard stands decided to crack where the upright post is welded to the base….. at the same time!  We do try to be proactive in replacing items.  Hopefully you notice every spring there is some new pool furniture…Several years ago, we adopted a policy of replacing 10% of the pool furniture annually.  Through our experience, pool furniture at Vienna Woods has an estimated useful life of about 10 years. So each spring Nancy picks which 10% of the pool furniture doesn’t get to be a member of the pool any longer.  As always, if you would like to see financial statements for the pool, please send Gina a note and we will forward them to you.

Membership – Linda Andress
Our waitlist continues to grow.  Over 900, which is approximately 9 years to purchase a share.  Shares sold were slightly higher than last year (35 this fiscal year and 29 last fiscal year).  Several of the shares sold were direct sales with the home or to a family member, which did not have an impact on the wait list. This season, 213 members chose to rent their share.

Be sure to note March 5, 2020, the dues payment/non-use fee is due.  A late fee is applied when the payment has not been received post-marked by the due date of March 5. For more information please read your dues statement mailed to you in early 2020 outlining the due date and late fees.  This information is also on our website; www.viennawoods.org
Reminder , the Club By-Laws permit a member to sell their memberships directly only to the purchaser of their home or to an immediate family member. When this situation applies, the member must contact the Club's business office (email gwomackatviennawoods.org or phone at 703-938-0005) to obtain the necessary paperwork for this transaction.
Again, many thanks to Gina Womack for doing a fantastic job of managing the daily business operation of our club, which includes replying to emails, selling shares, collection of dues, and processing staff payroll among many other duties.  
Swim Team – Mary Burrows
The Vienna Woods swim team moved up to Division 3 from Division 4 this season and had a fun and challenging season.  We went up against some very strong teams and ended going 1-4 in dual meets in D3 with some close races and meets. The team was proud to qualify 7 relay teams and 6 individual swimmers to All Stars. We also saw 5 team records (some over 20 years old) broken this summer:

 

1.     Ben Denman-Grimm:15-18 boys 50 Free 23.91 (from 24.12 in 2013)
 
2.     Sophia Brown: 13-14 girls 50 Back, 31.50 (from 31.57 in 1998)
 
3.     Natalie Lauer: 13-14 girls 50 Breast, 34.28 (from 35.01 in 1993!)
 
4.     Sophia Brown: 13-14 girls 100 IM, 108.21 (from her own record of 109.43 in 2018)
 
5.     Lilly Allred, Sophia Brown, Annabelle Huffstutler, and Natalie Lauer: 13-14 girls 100 Medley Relay; 57.62 (from 59.90 in 1992!)
﻿
There were many opportunities for our swimmers to participate and race in meets all season, from our scored Saturday meets to the fun-filled Monday meets, Divisional and even a Lollipop meet for our Mini Stars. The Four Amigos once again made an appearance this summer and raced our 11-12 boys medley relay team after our Saturday dual meet against Donaldson Run. It was a blast!

The swimmers also had a lot of fun over the season enjoying many social events and pep rallies.  Activities included Laser Tag, the season opener Pasta Blast-off dinner, Cake Bake, going to a movie, pancake and bagel breakfasts and the ever-popular Lip Sync contest.  Swimmers of all ages participated in these awesome activities planned by our dedicated social committee. Our thanks go out to all of the many parent volunteers and coaches who helped make the season such a great one!

Once again i we are offering a winter swim program on Sunday evenings from 6-7 pm at Oak Marr to help our swimmers keep up their skills during the off season.  Registration information is available on the main Vienna Woods website under the Swim & Dive tab. 


Dive Team – Rachel Paci
The Vienna Woods Dive Team closed out the 2019 Season as undefeated champions of NVSL Division 1.  In the final nail-biting meet, Vienna Woods tied 36-36 against Sideburn Run. This is the second year that we have tied with Sideburn Run for the Division 1 Champions.  We would like to congratulate all of our divers and coaches on a very successful season!  

Vienna Woods had 6 divers make All Stars: Marleigh DaSilva, Dylan Paci, Nick Wanzer, Noah Wanzer, Reilly Blanton and Hunter Moss.  Marleigh DaSilva won first place in Junior Girls!

Maddy Grosz broke the record for highest dive score for Senior Girls with a score of 232.45!  

	Tennis – Tom Herman Pro

As the summer season comes to end, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our team captains (Mary Ellen Guiseppe, Sue Moulton, Jan Cassidy, Andy Ollis, Frank Nothaft and Lisa Greenfield) for their time and commitment to the tennis program!  Their efforts in coordinating the adult team matches each week is much appreciated!

 

Congratulations to our girls and boy’s junior teams for another excellent season!  Both teams displayed outstanding sportsmanship and were competitive in every match.  The boys team finished with an impressive 3 and 2 record, while the girl’s team were crowned League Champions finishing with 6 wins and 0 losses!  Thank you to all our parents who provided snacks for the home matches and assisted with driving to the away matches.  Special thanks to coaches Kenny Day and Mary Ellen Potter for coaching the teams and organizing the matches each week!

 

Note that our fall season is just around the corner.  Please check the website for information on the programs we are offering this fall, including private lessons.  There will be a mixed double social on Friday, September 6 from 6:30 to 8:30.  To sign-up for these contact Tom or Gretchen Herman.

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at ther222ataol.com. * We hope to see you at the courts this fall!

Snack Bar – George Biles
2019 was a very good summer for the snack bar. We had good weather which means many more customers. Dawn has been managing the snack bar for over 15 years and continues to provide excellent guidance for our young employees. We continue to expand our menu as best as we are able and believe we have a pretty wide variety of food given the size of our facility. We try to operate as a service to our membership and help out other pool activities such as family day and various picnic events and provide a great experience for everybody.  We thank the membership for supporting our young employees and our managers throughout the year.

Want to work at the Club Next Summer

Snack Bar Workers can start at age 14 and we have more than 50% of the staff come back year to year. If you're interested in working at the snack bar, check the club website for the application process in mid-January.
Pool Life Guards the application is on our website – www.viennawoods.org – Club Info Tab – Forms section – Lifeguard Application. 

Tennis email Tom Herman to work at the Tennis area ther222ataol.com *


	


CLUB EMAILS:

Sign up to receive periodic updates about your club on the Vienna Woods website, Home page, right side of the page.  Click the link “Sign Up for Club Emails” 

*emails indicate “At” – interpret as @  - reducing the spam mail sent by web crawlers.
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